
TO: 
ATTN: Deborah Edgerly 
FROM: Public Works Agency 
DATE: October 14.2003 

Ofice of the City Manager 

RE: RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AWARD OF A CONTRACT TO ANDES 
CONSTRUCTION, INC., FOR THE ON CALL SANITARY SEWERS AND 
STORM DRAINS EMERGENCY PROJECTS (PROJECT NO. (219530) AND 
AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO NEGOTIATE AND EXTEND 
THE CONTRACT FOR AN ADDITIONAL YEAR FOR THE AMOUNT OF 
TWO HUNDRED FIFTY THOUSAND DOLLARS ($250,000) 

SUMMARY 

A resolution has been prepared authorizing the City Manager to award a construction contract in the 
amount of $250,000 to Andes Construction, Inc., (Oakland) for the On Call Sanitary Sewers and 
Storm Drains Emergency Projects (Project No. C219530) and authorizing the City Manager to 
negotiate and extend the contract for an additional year for an additional amount of $250,000. 

Funding for this project is included in the $2.1 million FY2002-03 Capital Improvement Program 
for cyclic replacement of aging or defective sewers and related structures throughout the City. Each 
year, the City hires contractors to complete numerous small projects that require the use of 
equipment, materials, and labor that are not available from the PWA Maintenance Department. 

FISCAL IMPACTS 

There are sufficient funds in the project budget for the work. Funding for this project is available in 
the Sewer Service Fund (3100); Organization (92244); Account (57417); Project (C219530). The 
engineer’s estimate for the work is $250,000. 

BACKGROUND 

Each year, the City completes numerous small emergency repairs to its public infrastructure. The 
City does not have the necessary equipment to perform this work and contracts for its construction. 
Each contract requires plans, specifications, an engineer’s estimate, and bid and contract documents. 

To reduce response time and to make the construction process more efficient, three years ago, staff 
prepared a comprehensive “on-call construction services” project that included the most typical 
repair work. The project allowed the City to expedite repairs in a timely manner without having to 
bid each repair with a formal contract. The project was extremely successful, and this contract is a 
continuance of the program. Staff intends to seek authorization for this program from the Council 
every year. However, it is recommended that the Council authorizes a one-year extension of the 
contract, if deemed necessary, to allow for dealing with future emergency projects. 
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